
 

  Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 

 
January 12, 1987 

 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by chairman Schindledecker. Present were 
supervisors Lee, Curry, Kadlec and Larson. Also present were clerk Leine and treasurer Shaff. 

 
Leine read the minutes of the previous meeting. Curry made a motion to accept the minutes as 
read. Motion seconded by Kadlec and carried. 

 
Shaff gave the treasurer’s report. Kadlec made a motion to accept the report. Motion seconded by 
Lee and carried. 

 
Leine presented bills totaling $16,150.49. Curry made a motion to pay bills as presented. Motion 
seconded by Lee and carried with no dissenting votes. The fire protection bill f rom the city of  
Farmington was presented and discussed. It was the boards feeling the bill may be in err or and 
Schindledecker to check it out with the city of Farmington Fire Dept.. 

 
Calvin Pflaum , 5780 225th street west, Farmington, requested a permit to build a pole building 
44 by 80 feet. Plans, plot plans, etc., submitted. Lee made a motion to grant the permit. Motion 
seconded by Curry and carried with no dissenting votes. 

 
There was discussion of the township board members meeting with the county engineer. It was 
agreed everything was in place to replace bridges on 235th street and Hamburg Ave. The board 
requested the county engineer proceed with the process. 

 
Ruben Foley, 9812 250th street, again appeared before the board to complain of neighbor’s 
failure to comply with township ordinances. A letter to the party by the board’s attorney had not 
gained compliance. There was much discussion by the board and Mr. Foley. The board decided 
to meet with the attorney and order attorney to write the party again citing violations of 
ordinances 8.134, 8. 13 and 9.2. 

 
Fran Danielson, via board chairman Schindledecker, inquired regarding separation of a portion 
of a parcel of land at Fairgreen and 265th streets. There are existing buildings on the original 
parcel. Board stated parcel must be at least 2 acres, meet all minimum frontage, set back 
requirements, new construction building codes, etc.. 

 
Dakota County township officers meeting is scheduled for January 15th at 7:30 P.M..  
 

      Board of review is scheduled for June 2, 1987. 
 

It was stated there are 50 tax free parcels of land in the township. 
 
Filing for township officers is open until January 28, 1987. 
 

Application a being taken now for Agriculture Preserve. 
 
At 10 P.M.  Curry made a motion to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Lee. 
 


